
 

  

ñRemind them to be subject to rulers and 

authorities, to be obedient, to be ready for every 

good work, 2 to speak evil of no one,  

to avoid quarreling, to be gentle, and to show  

every courtesy to everyone. ñ  Titus 3.1-2 

 

So how should we vote?   

 

Every November, usually on the first Sunday of the 

month I find a box of preprinted ñChristian Voter 

Guidesò at the front door of the church. My guess is 

that the anonymous benefactor of this recycling 

material is hoping that weôll pass them out to 

everyone because they have the word ñChristianò 

printed boldly on the coverðwe donôt. There is a 

Christian way to approach elections; but I donôt 

believe there is such a thing as a ñChristian 

candidateò or ñChristian propositions.ò There are 

only choices that people have to make and as 

followers of Jesus these choices should be 

influenced by or faith. 

 

I believe the following excerpt from our full 

communion partners at the United Church of Christ 

offers some sound advice.    

 

ñAs people of faith participating in the public 

square, we are called to a higher standard of 

engagement and interaction with our neighbors ïï 

even and perhaps especially those with whom we 

may disagree on an issue. Our faith provides us with 

spiritual resources to take the conversation to a 

different level. We can choose respect and hope 

over animosity and bitterness. We can choose to 

listen and learn rather than attack and insult. We can 

choose to have civic discussions in civil tones. 

 

We do not have to avoid the hard issues. We can 

prepare ourselves for a better conversation by 

thinking about some of the following ideas to shape 

your conversation on difficult and emotion-filled 

issues of the day. Show Respect: Rather than trying 

to ñwinò a debate with your arguments, judge your 

success by how well you demonstrate respect for 

other people and for the insights or interesting 

challenges arise for you. Stay away from insults and 

personal attacks, and keep trying to return to the 

substance of the issue. The more respect you show 

for someone elseôs opinions, the more reason they 

have to respect yours.  

 

Listen: One of the best ways to show respect is to 

listen. Focus on what the other person is saying, 

rather than focusing on what you are going to say 

next. Ask yourself, ñWhat are they trying to 

express?ò ñWhat is important to them?ò ñWhere do 

we agree?ò Seek Understanding: Try to understand 

the context from which other people are speaking ïï 

ask yourself why they see things the way they do. 

Ask open-ended questions that invite others to say 

more about why they believe what they believe.  

 

Share Your Own Views Well: Put thought and 

energy into articulating your own views clearly and 

concisely. What do you believe and why? Statistics 

can be helpful, but often sharing your personal 

stories is most effective. Claim your own opinions 

by using ñIò statements, such as ñI believe éò and 

ñIn my experience éò Try to avoid exaggeration or 

the use of sound bites or slogans ïï use your own 

words. Keep Your Head: Talking about public policy 

issues often taps into strong emotions and passions 

in all of us. Remember to pause, take a deep breath 

from time to time, and give yourself time to respond. 

Few people benefit or learn anything from a shouting 

match. You can help set the tone of the conversation 

by continuing to act with civility even when others 

are not. If someone is not showing respect ïï for 

instance, by interrupting or not listening to your 

comments ïï calmly ask that they do so. ñYou just 

shared your opinion and I listened without 

interrupting, could you please listen to mine?òò 

 

But do one thing for certain: fight the temptation of 

apathy and vote!  

 

Peace!   

 

Pastor Jeff 
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November Birthdays, Anniversaries & More 

Elsa Keisker   11/03 

Tammy Peasley  11/04 

Charles Simon   11/04 

Brad Wright   11/04 

Todd Tunby   11/05 

Kiana Breshears  11/06 

John* Conley   11/07 

Linda Howard   11/07 

Arlene Ross   11/08 

Dennis Breshears  11/09 

Brandi Davies   11/09 

Karyn Martello  11/11 

Calissa Hoye   11/12 

Sean Peasley   11/13 

Joyce Quade   11/14 

Emily Simon   11/18 

Steve Butkus   11/19 

Deborah Cloninger  11/19 

Erin Crowe   11/20 

Ashton Peasley  11/23 

Alexandra Gordon  11/24 

Libby Kubr   11/24 

Louise McGuire  11/24 

Tracy Hallinan  11/25 

Barbara Cameron  11/26 

Colin Davies   11/26 

Jim Smoot   11/26 

Hunter Peasley  11/27 

Nancy McKee   11/28 

Sharon Cebrun  11/29 

Leo Schrickel   11/29 

~ Birthdays ~  

Eric & Sara May  11/03 

Charles & Beverly Simon     11/05 

Peter & Michelle Lawrence 11/16 

Steve & Sandy Kos      11/20 

Iain & Joelie Buchan       11/21 

Sherman & Catherine Crancer11/21 

Steve & Flora Thomsen 11/21 

~ Anniversaries ~  

November 6, 2016 

We remember these 

members of our 

congregation who  

have died this past year. 
 

And all of our loved ones. 

July 29, 2016 

October 8, 2016 

October 30, 2016 

Roy Blumhorst  

Helen Crenshaw 

Barbara Bowen 

 

The Stewardship Packets are out and on their 
way.  Please help us by enthusiastically greeting the 

one who brings you the packet, quickly taking your 

material and inserting your giving card and then 

faithfully contacting the next person on the list to 

hand deliver. If you have any questions please 

contact the church office. If you did not receive an 

individual packet please let us know.   

 

Thank you for the 

ñAppreciation.ò 
 

A heartfelt thank you for your many 

personal affirmations during  

ñPastor Appreciation Month.ò   

It is a joy to be in ministry together. 
 

                                   Thank you for your prayers and support.    
 

                                     Pastor Jeff and Family 
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